
From: David Ray <David.Ray@arkansas.gov>
To:  
CC: LG Tim GriffinLG.Griffin@arkansas.gov

Ben GilmoreBen.Gilmore@arkansas.gov
Date: 10/8/2018 2:40:06 PM

Subject: Lt. Governor ICE/CBP Support Letter
Attachments: Lt Gov ICE Support Letter.pdf

Dear Lieutenant Governors,
 
Good afternoon – Lt. Governor Tim Griffin of Arkansas has prepared a letter (see attached) in support of the men and 
women who work for the U.S. Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE) and U.S. Customs and Border Protection 
(CBP).
 
This will be a public letter, and we ask that each of you consider signing on to show your support as well. If you would 
like us to add your name to the letter, please reply to me and include a copy of your signature. If you have any 
questions, please don’t hesitate to reach out to our office at (501) 682-2144.
 
Thank you,
 
--
David Ray
Chief of Staff 
Office of Lieutenant Governor Tim Griffin

Arkansas State Capitol
500 Woodlane Street, Suite 270
Little Rock, AR 72202
501-916-0286 (Cell)
501-682-2894 (Fax Line)
david.ray@arkansas.gov
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